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Mon  5  Parish Council Meeting  Memorial Hall 7.45pm 

Tues  6 & 20 Elsenham Community Choir  Village Hall 7pm 

Fri   9 & 23 Church Lunch Club  Memorial Hall 12.30pm  

Mon 12  Natter Night    The Crown 7.30pm 

Tues   13 & 27 Life Drawing    Village Hall 7.30pm  

Wed 14  District Councillorsô Surgery Orwell House, Station Road 

        Elsenham 6pm 

Thurs 15  WI     Memorial Hall 7.45pm 

Sat  17  Elsenham Flower Show  Memorial Hall 2.30 - 4.30pm 

Sat  17  Bingo     Bowls & Social Club 7.30 for 8pm  

Mon  19  Elsenham Eagles   The Crown 7.30pm 

Sat 31  Elsenham Farmers Market Village Hall 12.30 - 2.30pm 

 

Elsenham Village Regular Monthly or Quarterly Activities 
 

Parish Council 1st Monday of month  7.45pm (excl. Bank Holidays) Memorial Hall 

Natter Night 2nd Monday of month 7.30pm The Crown 

Elsenham EAGLES 4th Monday of month 7.30 - 9pm The Crown 

Henham & District Garden Soc. 1st Tuesday of month 2 for 2.30pm Memorial Hall  

Community Choir 1st & 3rd Tuesday of month 7- 8.30pm Village Hall  

Life Drawing 2nd and 4th Tuesday of month 7.30 - 9.30pm Village Hall  

Village History Society 2nd Wednesday of month quarterly 7.45pm Memorial Hall  

Womenôs Institute 3rd Thursday of month 7.45pm Memorial Hall 

Church Lunch Club 2nd & 4th Friday of month 12.30pm Memorial Hall 

Elsenham Farmers Market last Saturday of month 12.30 - 2.30pm Village Hall 

Mobile Library 
Every third Thursday stopping at Glebe End  

11.50 am to 12.20 pm  

Next visit:  1 and 22 August 

August 2024 diary 
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Elsenham Village Regular Weekly Activities 

Day Time Activity Location 

Monday 

9.30-10.30am Zumba Memorial Hall   

10.30-11.30am Health walk Start at De Mandeville Green 

4-4.30pm Rascals (3-4yrs) Memorial Hall (term time) 

4.30-5.30pm Rascals (5-7yrs) Memorial Hall (term time) 

5.30-7pm Rascals (8-12yrs) Memorial Hall (term time) 

7-7.45pm Pilates Elsenham Village Hall 

7.30-8.30pm Shape to the beat Memorial Hall (not 1st Monday) 

Tuesday 

9.30-10.30am Touchpoint Food Share Bowls & Social Club 

9.30-11.30am Village Caf® Coffee Memorial Hall  

4.45-5.45pm Rainbows Memorial Hall (term-time)  

4.45-5.45pm Beavers  Ugley Village Hall (term-time) 

6-7.15pm Cubs (Wolf Pack) Ugley Village Hall (term-time) 

6-7.30pm Brownies Memorial Hall (term-time)  

7.30-10.30pm Tennis Club night Tennis Courts 

8pm Fitness Yoga/Pilates Memorial Hall 

Wednesday  

9.45-11.30am Tots & Toddlers Memorial Hall (term-time)  

5.30-7.30pm Slimming World Memorial Hall 

7-9pm Scouts Ugley Village Hall (term-time) 

  7.30pm Aerobics Elsenham Village Hall 

Thursday 6-7.15pm Cubs (Bear Pack) Ugley Village Hall (term-time) 

  6.45-7.45pm Jump Fit Elsenham Village Hall 

Friday 10-11am Little Fishes Memorial Hall (term-time)  

  12.30-4.30pm Coffee Bar at the park Playing Field Car Park 

Saturday 8.15am-1pm Tarte au Citroen Playing Field 

  9-11am Dance Scene Memorial Hall 

  9am-12pm Youth boys & girls football Playing Field 

  8.45-9.30am Little Kickers Mighty Village Hall (term time) 

  9.35-10.20am Little Kickers Junior Village Hall (term time) 
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CHIROPODIST & PODIATRIST 

Bishopõs Stortford 

¶ Orthotics 

¶ Diabetic Foot Care 

¶ Saturday Clinics 

¶ Routine Treatment 
 
 

R. Handford & Colleagues 
H.C. P.C Registered 

 

Bishopõs Stortford - 16 Hockerill Street  

 

01279 652249 
 

www.feet.org.uk 

http://www.feet.org.uk/
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T  N  R 
From The Editors 
 
 
School is over, summer is here and itôs time to find those 
enjoyable activities that wonôt break the bank! 
 
The front cover gives a small example of what is on in and around the village 
during August. We hope you get the chance to enjoy as many of them as possible. 
 
There is something for everyone - from small children to the more senior amongst 
us (see page 41 for you over 50s). Throughout this monthôs magazine there are 
even more examples of activities for you to enjoy. 
 
 

Vicar 01279 850480 
louis.wilson@heuchurch.co.uk 

Rev. Louis Wilson 

Church Office 01279 814285 Anna Hicks 

Church e-mail office@heuchurch.co.uk   

Church web-site www.heuchurch.co.uk   

From The Parish Registers 

Enquiries about thanksgivings, baptisms, weddings and funerals should be made 
in the first instance to Anna Hicks at the Church Office 01279 814285.  

Church Contact Telephone Numbers, E-Mail and Web-Site Addresses  

mailto:office@heuchurch.co.uk
http://www.heuchurch.co.uk/
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CARPETS 2 U 

 

Carpet, laminate, Lvt, vinyl, karndean 
All types of flooring done 

 

The best for less 
 

Latex floor levelling, plyboarding preparation 
Old uplifted and disposed of 

Plenty of choice brought to your home 
 

I try to give the best quality for your budget. 
30 yearsô experience  

 
Steve 07939739845 
Carpets2u@icloud.com 
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E  P  C   
By Louise Johnson, Clerk.  * louise.epc@gmail.com  ' 07456 791727 
 
 
 
The invitation to tender for the new community centre is on the Government 
Contract Finders website, the closing date was July 12. The Parish Council has so 
far received 24 questions, held four onsite meetings, plus one phone call all from 
architects wanting to take on this project. 
 
The Parish Council had a stall at the fete to help get the message out that 
Elsenham is going to have a new community centre. There was a competition for 
the adults, and children enjoyed themselves drawing what they thought the new 
community centre should look like. Colouring crayons, drawing card and sweets 
that were left over from the fete were donated to a charity dementia group, who 
said they could make good use of them.  
 
The Parish Councilôs finances for 2023/2024 have been audited by our internal 
auditor and are now on the Parish Councilôs website. All the documentation has 
now all been sent off to be audited by our external auditor. 
 
Dandara has now installed new village entry signs on Stansted Road, these being 
one of the conditions attached to the Dandara development. The Parish Council 
had asked, many times, if Dandara would make the new signs higher than the old 
ones, to accommodate the flower boxes underneath, without plants growing tall 
enough to obscure the sign. Dandara had agreed to this. Unfortunately, the new 
signs are not high or wide enough. The Parish Council has contacted Dandara 
pointing out their error and Dandara have agreed to rectify it. 
 
Over a year ago, a lorry mounted the pavement in Station Road and hit the 
streetlight outside the doctorsô surgery; the lorry never stopped. The Parish Council 
paid for a new streetlight to be installed and paid UK Power Network to connect the 
electricity. UK Power Network have still not carried out the work. They have turned 
up three times to connect the electric but every time they were unable to do so 
because of cars parked on Station Road near the streetlight. Unfortunately, the 
Parish Council do not have the authority to stop cars parking on the street and 
have informed UK Power Network, that as the contractor, it is their responsibility to 
make an application to Essex Highways for a permit, which normally takes three 
months. County Cllr. Ray Gooding is now talking to Highways officers to try and 
hurry this up.  

The next Parish Council meeting is on Monday 5 August, starting at 7.45pm in the 
Memorial Hall. 
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DECORATING SERVICES 
   ALL ASPECTS OF DIY  

 

       NO JOB TOO SMALL 

 

For a friendly reliable service 
             Just Askéé. 
 

     GARY KING 

Home : 01279 850001 

 Mobile : 07951 452602  

  g.king962@btinternet.com 

INSTALLATIONS 

SDS Installations Ltd  

 
AERIAL AND SATELLITE SERVICES 

FOREIGN SATELLITE SYSTEMS -  CCTV  - EXTRA TV POINTS -  SKY LINK UPS   
PHONE POINTS  -  HOME SIGNAL DISTRIBUTION -  WALL MOUNTED PLASMA/ 

LCD SCREENS -  CABLES SUPPLIED AND HIDDEN 

S.D.S 
                    
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
Alan Smith                                                                       01279 279012                           

50 Sunnyside                                                                                                        07771 881042 

Stansted                                                                                              sdsinstallations@hotmail.com 

Essex CM24 8AX                                                                                        sdsinstallations.com 

 
 

Professional machinery 

4 weekly schedule or one-off clean 

High pressure wash and dried 

Disinfected and deodorised 

www.binwash-uk.com 

01799 529899 
enquiries@binwash-uk.com 
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D  Cô R   

By Cllr Lees and Cllr Donald 
* Cllrdonald@uttlesford.gov.uk ' 07836 346717 
* Cllrlees@uttlesford.gov.uk ' 07713 074656 

The Local Plan ï What benefits does Elsenham get? 
It will stop the continual speculative development we have received without the 
infrastructure required.  We have a chance for Elsenham to have a much needed 
Early Years nursery and education within the village. In addition, we have asked 
the Local Team to address the need for another shop in the village.  
 
Elsenham had to be re-reviewed as ECC Education advised that the existing land 
secured for the primary school at Elsenham was not sufficient. During Reg18 the 
planning team identified that early years was desperately needed, something 
young families have been telling us for years. The 110 additional houses in  
Elsenham tops up our numbers and acquires the land needed to meet the quotas 
for primary and early years education provision. Elsenham needs a nursery! The 
land is available and extends an existing development very close to a railway  
station.  There is a strong chance a planning application would be submitted and 
approved regardless  prior to Local Plan approval, and we are much better off  
having such applications required to be consistent with a new full weight Local Plan 
instead of getting whatever little developers can get away with.  
 
The Local Plan - History 
Uttlesford has not had a new local plan since 2005. The last one was submitted in 
2020, by the previous administration and was rejected as unsound by the  
inspectors who recommended withdrawal. The new administration in UDC started 
this new plan, with a cross-party group, set up to lead the project.   We as the ad-
ministration stated that we would not try to influence the plan for political gain. We 
have been led to believe that previously politicians made deals, and the planning 
officers had to work around these political directives. Planning directors call it 
ñPolitical red linesò. 
 
The Local Plan ï Evidence based 
Understandably, some people in villages with housing allocations are disappointed 
and cross. But we surely must all answer the question óWhy is this a suitable  
location for me to live in, but not anyone else?ô We have made it very clear that the 
only way a Local Plan can be sound and passed by Inspectors is, if it is evidence 
led, without political prejudice. Though residents may feel that their representatives 
have not fought for them, that is not the case, elected representatives push for  
evidence to be proved and substantiated. Faith in politicians nationally has been 
low, political decisions being made on the premise for re-election is self-promoting 
and frankly morally wrong! 
 
The Local Plan ï Reg 19 
This proposed plan has considered feedback received during the previous stage of 
the local plan consultation, which was held last year and generated about 5,000  

Continued on pg 41 

mailto:Cllrlecount@uttlesford.gov.uk
mailto:Cllrlees@uttlesford.gov.uk
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D  D 
By Graham Mott ' 812516  * motts@grahammott.plus.com 
 

At a meeting held with Bloor Homes the question óWhat happened to the 
crocuses?ô was asked. Crocus Drive was so named because clusters of 
crocuses were promised to spring forth in a springlike manner each spring, starting 
with the spring recently sprung. But no such springing occurred. The Bloor Homes 
Technical Director explained that bulbs had been purchased last October, a date 
had been agreed for planting, weather conditions were ideal - and then, for reasons 
still unexplained, the company involved failed to fulfil the planting plan. This year, a 
different approach will be taken. Children from Elsenham School are reckoned to 
be more reliable than any workforce available commercially, and will be drafted in 
for planting purposes. The Director gave assurances that he is determined not to be 
embarrassed by the lack of crocuses for a second year - although close observers 
reported that his face was not a very deep shade of red when he said so. Firm 
commitments were also given that the cycleway and footway connecting to the 
station, previously promised for Christmas last year and then Easter, will be 
completed within three months. Furthermore, the new football pitches and pavilion 
will be started very soon and will be handed over around September 2025. The 
weather of course is blamed for all delays. 
 
It is likely that the detailed application for 40 homes to the south of Rush Lane will 
be before Uttlesford District Councilôs Planning Committee at their meeting on 24 
July. UDC have a new Urban Design Officer. I have space only for a few extracts 
from his thoroughly uncomplimentary report. 
 
The road layout is excessively curvilinear leading to six dead-end cul-de-sacs, so is 
poor in terms of legibility and wayfinding, with no real destination or centre to the 
development, other than the Local Area of Play. Open space does not seem 
particularly considered or usable, mainly forming edge buffers or attenuation areas.  
 
This creates a defensive enclave that does not integrate with the existing 
development on Rush Lane and Robin Hood Road. As both roads have houses 
fronting them, there is a missed opportunity for the new development to address 
these streets with active frontage, rather than turning their backs on the 
neighbouring houses and presenting back gardens and homezones behind the 
retained planting. 
 
The appearance of the houses are generic and lack variety, with an almost entirely 
consistent ridge and eaves line, giving the appearance of a homogeneous 
development lacking character and identity. The Design & Access statement states 
that the scheme has been designed to create a ñsense of placeò but this does not 
come through in the submitted plans. A sense of place could be better defined 
through a more coherent public realm with a clear destination or centre to the 
development and more architectural variety and character to the house types.  
 
It will be interesting to see whether UDCôs Planning Committee takes note of this 
excoriating review and refuses the application, or whether it gives a collective shrug 
and passes it anyway. 
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Collector, collator and 

relator of lifeõs special 

events 

Are you planning or considering: a Memorial Service, a Funeral,  

Renewal of Vows, a Wedding or a Naming Celebration? 

 

 A Celebrant led ceremony will help you  

to create special memories of the day. 

For more information please contact: 

ƧŀƴŜǧŜǊƛŎƪǿƻƻŘψŎŜƭŜōǊŀƴǘϪōǝƴǘŜǊƴŜǘΦŎƻƳ 

www.janetterickwoodcelebrant.co.uk.     '  07889 375200 

Facebook @JRCelebrant 

SUMMER POTS , SPRING BULBS 
ALPINES HERBACEOUS & HERBS 
CANES STAKES TRELLIS OBELISKS 

COUNTRY VALUE SEEDS  

Most 99p per PACKET  

Mr Fothergills Seeds  

Buy 5 Packs get Cheapest Free  

   MOLEHILL GREEN ROAD  

BROXTED DUNMOW ESSEX CM6 2BW  

01279 850771  
www.chapelendnurserysperry.co.uk  

HORTICULTURAL GRIT  

COLOURED GRAVELS  

PEBBLES COBBLES  

WATER SOFTENER 
SALT 25kg  

£14 each £62.50 for 5  

 

DECORATIVE BARK  
TERRACOTTA & GLAZED  

PLANTERS & POTS  

VEGETABLE PLANTS  
BASKET & TUB PLANTS  

ALPINES  

HERBACEOUS  

HERBS  
ROSES  

SHRUBS  
POND PLANTS  

AQUATIC COMPOST  
 COMPOST  

WILD BIRD FOOD  
SUNDRIES  

 

TO 
DUNMOW 

CHAPEL END 
NURSERY  

THREE  

HORSESHOES 

PRINCE OF 

WALES 

ELSENHAM 

MOLEHILL 
GREEN 

BROXTED 

STANSTED 
AIRPORT 

FOUR 

ASHES 

TAKELEY M11 B1256 

A120  A120  

BRICK END 

BISHOPS 
STORTFORD 

WE ARE 
HERE 
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Daisy Mayôs Farm 
Hall Road, Elsenham, CM22 6DN 

We always need help in so many ways, particularly when there is so much to do. So if you have a 
little time to spare, please get in touch, we would love to hear from you. Please contact ' 07747 
787973 or take a look at our website 8 www.daisymaysfarm.org to find out more.    Thank you so 
much. 

 
ñOh, I do like to be beside the seasideò, but letôs face 
it, it can be a major hassle getting there, but worry 
not, we have a beach! Come and see us, play in the 
sand and dip your toes in the stream to cool down. 
 
 
 
 
 

 
We also have our fabulous woodland campsite, and you can 
stay in the woodland area or in our camper/caravan paddock 
where there is lots of space and lovely scenery. Both options 
include entry to the farm where you can meet our lovely  
animals and all their babieséé... all for just Ã25 a night and 
on your doorstep. Please book via our website -  
daisy.maysfarm.org - and check our Facebook page for up-and-coming events and exciting 
activities. 

 
We have a fabulous safe area to play in, a picnic area, den  
building, a woodland trail to explore, themed crafts, refreshments, 
ice creams and, of course, lots of animals to see, and we still have 
SO MANY BABIES.   
 
Most importantly, we are open EVERY DAY, so there is no  
excuse for you not to come and see us. Entry is Ã6 (under 1ôs free) 
and it really is a fabulous day out for all the family. 
 
There really is so much to do and see at the farm and our animals 
just love seeing you all. So do be sure to come and see us over the 
summer. Canôt wait to see you. 

http://www.daisymaysfarm.org/
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Block paving specialists. Black and red tarmac. Hand and machine 
laid tarmac. Turfing and fencing. Residential and commercial.  

All work guaranteed. Free estimates. 

'  01992 450356 

'  07961 882027 

*  tdmaintenance@btinternet.com 

www.tdms-driveways.com 

Cultivated Turf Supplies  

ROTAVATING  
NEW LAWNS LAID  
ALL GARDEN WORK 
UNDERTAKEN  
CALL FOR FREE 
QUOTATION  
' 01279 718555  
' 07930 188920  

Weddings  ï  Parties  ï  School Proms  ï  Wakes  ï  Dinner & Dances  ï  
Corporate Events 
 
We are a family run 16th century barn, and we can accommodate up to 250. 
 
Using this code BURY10 you will receive 10% off any booking made from this  
advert. 
 
Email: teresa@burylodge.com 
Tel: 07741845201 / 01279 816737 
Bury Lodge Lane,  Stansted,  CM24 8QE 

mailto:teresa@burylodge.com
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E  V  H  S 
By Mike Rea, Secretary ' 813634  * evhs12@hotmail.co.uk 
: www.elsenham-history.co.uk 
 
As you read these words, the Village Fete will be several weeks in 
the past, an almost distant memory, but we would like to thank all 
those who came along to say hello and look at our display. I must 
also apologise to those who were expecting entertainment when we 
put up our gazebo, there wasnôt any (this year), you know who you are! 
 
When speaking to people at these events we often learn new things about our 
village and this time was no exception. I have written previously about anecdotal 
tales of a windmill in Elsenham, so we were pleased to be visited by Richard 
Thomas, one-time Elsenham resident who is a member of the Stansted Windmill 
Trust. He told us that a windmill had indeed existed in Elsenham. It was constructed 
as a ñsmock millò, these being generally of wooden construction usually with six or 
eight weather boarded sides and topped with a thatched or sometimes tiled roof or 
cap that rotated to bring the sails into the wind.  
 
This type of windmill got its name from its resemblance to the smocks that were 
worn by farmers in earlier times. The Elsenham mill was thought to have been built 
between the mid to late 18th century and lasted to the end of the 19th century by 
which time it was derelict and was demolished. Nothing remains today to tell us 
exactly where it was, but it was said to be situated on Old Mill Farm (is that a clue 
perhaps?) that lay on the Stansted Road in an area that is today surrounded by 
Franklin Drive. 
 
We are told more information on the mill is available in Volume 4 of ñEssex 
Windmills and Millwrightsò by Ken Farries, a treatise that lists every mill in Essex. 
Unfortunately, it is long out of print and copies currently change hands for several 
hundred pounds. We are hoping to track down a copy in a library to get the full 
story.  
 
Our next meeting will be held on Wednesday 11 September at 8pm in the Memorial 
Hall when our speaker will be Alex Froggatt from Sworders Auction House.  
 
He is a specialist in glass and his talk will be based around Antique Glass, 
discussing what interests collectors and why. He will talk about 18th century drinking 
habits and introduce the glass making centres of the period. This talk is a little 
different from our normal presentations but should prove to be an interesting 
evening nonetheless.  
 
Please do come along and see for yourself what we are doing. You will be very 
welcome. 
 
Visitors are always welcome at our meetings for a very modest two pounds but 
even better, membership costs just five pounds for a full yearôs meetings. 
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THINKING OF SELLING OR RENTING  

YOUR PROPERTY?   

May we take the opportunity of introducing ourselves to the residents of Elsenham 
and surrounding villages as two down to earth, experienced independent estate 
agents who offer a friendly honest service! 
 
Both previously working as Branch Managers for Churchill Estates in East London, 
we have been working independently for almost ten years, Clarke Residential as 
the selling part of the business and Dardis Estates on the rental side. As working 
Mums we joined forces and have had lots of local success in our respective areas. 
With Nicola living in Elsenham for 18 years and Jacqui in Brentwood and Nazeing 
over the last decade, we are now focusing on expanding into more local areas and 
want to bring something different to our home towns.  Many of our clients move 
from London to Essex and Hertfordshire so it has made perfect sense to expand 
the business into our own areas. 
 
We are very different from other agents but offer exactly the same coverage using 
Rightmove, On The Market and our own website. We are quite the ñone stop shopò 
and between us we list, market, and run the sales from start to finish. From the day 
we first visit on the valuation to the day we hand over the keys we are with you  
every step of the way.   
 
We are always available to advise, chase, negotiate and even offer a shoulder to 
cry on when things get fraught! We have many contacts in the business from  
removals to mortgage advisors and great conveyancers you can actually speak to 
who offer competitive fees, all highly recommended personally by ourselves too so 
we can help in all aspects of your move. We are always at the end of the phone for 
you! 
 
There is certainly a gap in the market for a good old fashioned honest agent with 
down to earth advice and a proactive attitude.  90% of our sales result from  
recommendations. Over the years we have moved friends, neighbours, Mums, 
Dads, their children, and now grandchildren!  Certainly makes us feel old! 
 
Please call either Nicola on 07909 548028 or Jacqui on 07956 513238 to find out 
how we can help make your move a whole new experience!Ш 



August 2024   17 

 

E  Wô  I  
By Moyra Jackson ' 077655 000807 
* elsenhamwi@gmail.com   
 
 
It has been a very disappointing summer weather 
wise, so far. I hope that the weather will greatly 
improve as the summer rushes towards autumn. 
 
A big THANK YOU to everyone who came along to see us in the óTea Roomô at the 
Village Fete and enjoyed the wonderful cakes and cream teas on offer. As always it 
was lovely to chat to so many of you. Our Wine and Water Stall also did well, selling 
out in less than an hour. 
 
We are still busy at Elsenham WI. 
Our Natter Nights continue at The 
Crown on the second Monday every 
month. Many thanks to Mick and Lou 
for making us so welcome and letting 
us bring along all our knitting, 
crochet, and any other type of craft 
you care to mention, plus the 
obligatory cake. 
 
Our last meeting was a very 
interesting talk by Claire Buttress 
from Foort Taylor on legal issues that 
are unique to women. We learned a 
lot as it highlighted many issues for 
us to consider. 
 
Our meeting this month is our Summer Party and this one should definitely go with a 
óSwingô! The Competition is something beginning with S. Our party is for members 
and guests so if you are not a member yet, and would like to come along to this, 
please let us know for catering purposes. Hopefully, it will be an evening for summer 
dresses rather than duffle coats and wellies. 
 
Coming along to Elsenham WI is a really good way to meet friends, especially if you 
are new to Elsenham. While we are very proud to have a history of Jam and 
Jerusalem traditions, we are so much more than that, and always happy to dispel 
any stereotypes associated with the WI. Why not come along (or come back), 
visitors and new members are always welcome, and you can join at anytime 
throughout the year. 

Details of our programme, events and activities can be found on Facebook,  
X and Instagram ï search for Elsenham WI. Visitors are welcome to our monthly meetings. 

We meet at 7.45pm on the third Thursday in the month in the Memorial Hall.   
Elsenham WI ï Thereôs a lot going on! 
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E. N.C. Electrical Limited  

Industrial Agricultural Domestic 

Electrical Installations 

Fire Alarms/Emergency Lighting 

Fault Finding 

Portable Appliance Testing 

Fixed Wiring Test & Inspection 

Over 25 Years Experience in the  
Electrical Industry 

 
Contact: Ian Arran 

 
Tel. 01279 647042 
Mobile 07776 252994 
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ŎŀƭƭǘŘϪōǝƴǘŜǊƴŜǘΦŎƻƳ 

44 Alsa Gardens Elsenham 

Bishopôs Stortford Herts,CM22 6HB 


